
 

 

 
 

Email:  parish@lourdesdepere.org 
Facebook:   
Our Lady of Lourdes Parish Family 
Instagram:  ololdepere 

Parish Office: 

1307 Lourdes Avenue 
De Pere, WI  54115 
920-336-4033 

Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday 
8:00 a.m.– 3:30 p.m. 
Friday 8:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  

 

School:  920-336-3091 
Religious Education: 920-337-0443 
Parish Website: www.lourdesdepere.org 

Pastoral Team: 

Fr. Benny Jacob, O. Praem. Pastor 
Deacon Michael Vander Bloomen 
Carol Gibson, Parish Business Manager 
Jody Strnad, Director of Music and Liturgy  
Deacon Harvey Quinette - Emeritus 

Our Lady of Lourdes Parish Family 
Norbertine Fathers 

OLOL Vision:  “A thriving parish, where all are needed, welcomed, and excited by engaging ourselves in the life of 
the parish,  following the example of the First Christians, giving witness to the Gospel of Christ.”  



 

OUR LADY OF LOURDES PARISH FAMILY                                                                     DE PERE, WISCONSIN    

 
 

Monday, March 18   St. Cyril of Jerusalem                
 7:30 a.m.               For those diagnosed with cancer      

Tuesday, March 19   St. Joseph, Spouse of the Blessed 
             Virgin Mary  
 7:30 a.m.                         + Mary Welch 

Wednesday,  March 20       
 8:45 a.m.                    Students & Staff of Our Lady of  
         Lourdes School 

Thursday, March 21       
 7:30 a.m.            + Joe Zink  

Friday, March 22        
 7:30 a.m.     + George & Ruth Koltz 

Saturday, March 23   St. Turibius of Mogrovejo     
  7:30 a.m.          Our Lady of Lourdes Parish Family 

 Sunday, March 24         Third Sunday of Lent 
  8:15 a.m.        RCIA Candidates and Catechumens  
           Our Lady of Lourdes Parish Family 
     10:15 a.m.       + Genevieve & Don Quinette 

Mass Intentions 

Saturday, March 23   Third Sunday of Lent   
 4:30 p.m.        + The Living & Deceased Member  
        of the Thomas Summers Family 

+++ at rest in the Lord +++.    
+ MariBeth Slye, 62, our sister in the faith 
and sister of our parishioner, Michael 
(Mary) Cowan, passed away on February 
27.  MariBeth was a wonderful, positive 
person with a terrific sense of humor.  She 
worked in retail management for many 
years and excelled at making all who     
visited her stores feel at home.  She baked 
the most delicious cheesecake, loved    

music and adopted many pets over the years.  MariBeth is 
also survived by her husband, son, step-daughter,    
grandchildren, sisters, and extended family.  She was  
preceded in death by twin infant sisters.        
 

+ George Mott, 81, our brother in the faith 
and father of our parishioners Julie (Neil) 
Basten, passed away on March 7 in     
Sheboygan.  George was born and raised 
in Yonkers, New York.  He was employed 
with Consolidated Edison in New York City 
and then Wisconsin Public Service       
Corporation in Two Rivers.  George is also 
survived by our parishioner, Barb Mott, 

three additional children, grandchildren, and extended 
family. 
 

+ John Gerrits, 77, husband of parishioner, 
Barbara, and father of parishioners Lynn 
(Curt) Buseman, passed away on March 10, 
and was accorded Christian burial here on 
March 16.  John worked for Lindquist       
Machines for his entire career.  He was a 
devoted father and grandfather and was  
extremely proud of his grandchildren’s     
accomplishments.  John is further survived 

by three additional children, grandchildren, and extended 
family. 
 

   + May MariBeth, George, & John rest in Christ’s peace! +  

Share Prayer 
     In the binder that was given to those who went through the ALPHA leader training was a sheet put out 
by the Diocese of Green Bay titled, “Share Prayer”, and I would like to share some of this with you. 
     Share Prayer is an easy way to pray with and for someone in a simple, non-threatening manner. 
Some might find it to be a bit intimidating when you first try it.  I know I did.  Please try and keep an open 
mind and heart. 
     Picture this: You are in the grocery store and as you go down an aisle you see someone you are   
acquainted with.  You stop and the two of you exchange pleasantries and then, within the conversation, 
this person proceeds to tell you about a certain health issue they themselves are dealing with, or they tell 
you about someone else they know that is struggling.  Listen to them, let them tell you what is going on, 
let them vent.  Then what happens many times is, this person will ask you to keep them or the person they are talking about 
in your prayers.  And if they don’t ask, you might offer to keep them in prayer.  Then you go about your business, get to the 
next aisle in the store, and this person and their problem slips right out of your mind.  When that happens we tend to forget 
them in our prayers.  Imagine this: When this person asks for prayers, you say to them, “Can I pray for/with you now?”  It 
might startle them a bit and they might say no and that is ok. Just assure them you will pray for them.  But, they might say 
yes, and welcome your prayer with them at that time.   
     Here are some suggestions:  First, if they will allow, put a hand on their shoulder or take their hand in yours, whatever you 
both feel comfortable with.  Take a moment to allow the Holy Spirit to guide you in what you say.  Thank God for this person 
you are praying with and for God’s blessing upon them. “Thank you for (name) your son/daughter of Christ.”  Then ask God 
for what the person needs, for example: “We ask you to heal (name) or the person they are asking for prayers.  We ask you 
to help him/her in their struggles at this time.” Then thank God for what He is doing. “Thank you, Lord Jesus for revealing 
yourself to us” or “Thank you for your blessings on (name) and his/her family or the person who needs prayers”.  Finish with 
“We ask this through Jesus, our Lord”, or “We ask this in Jesus’ name. Amen.”  You could say a “Glory Be” or an “Our      
Father” if you would like. 
     “Share Prayer” gets easier with time, and as we feel more comfortable, we will probably be more apt to offer it.  We will 
also be more apt to remember them in our personal prayer.  St. Paul writes: “I constantly pray with you in every one of my 
prayers for all of you… because I hold you in my heart’ (Phil 1:4, 7)” 
In prayers and blessings, 
Deacon Mike   2 

OLOL Soup and Sermon:  Wednesday, March 20. 
Noon to 1 p.m. Our speaker will be Alexia Wood, Executive 
Director of St. John's Homeless Shelter. Please sign up in 
the Gathering Area or call the  Parish Office 336-4033 to 
RSVP. 

Parish Reconciliation Service       
Wednesday, March 20, 6:30 p.m.  
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SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT                                                                                            MARCH 17, 2019  

 Pastoral Transition 
“There is an appointed time for everything, and a time for every affair under the heavens.”  
(Ecclesiastes 3:1) 
 

Dear brothers and sisters, 
 

Yes, there is an appointed time for everything. We experience this reality in our everyday life. Everything 
happens in God’s time. I want to announce to you that you will have a new pastor July 1, 2019.   I will 
continue to be your pastor until June 30.  In God’s time, according to his plan and will, I was brought 
here to serve you. I have been experiencing your love, care, and hospitality in great measure for the 
past 3 years. I sincerely thank God for the great opportunity given to me to come and serve you since         
September, 2016. It was a new experience for me to come to a faraway country, leaving my family,  
Norbertine Community, and people whom I served for 16 years. It was indeed a great sacrifice that I had 
to make and I took up this challenge very positively for the good of my Norbertine Community in India 
and De Pere, and for the good of this parish family. I had to make many adjustments, to serve as a 
priest in a place totally alien to me with different culture, language, food, weather, and way of functioning as a parish priest. I 
know that for you, too, it was a big challenge and adjustment with the pastoral transition from a native, vibrant, spirit-filled, 
holy priest, Fr. Tim, to a foreign priest from India! I understand that some people left this parish with the pastoral transition. I 
understand well my limitations in many areas, especially in understanding your expectations and serving you what you  
wanted. I am sincerely sorry and apologize for all that.  I always experienced the constant and powerful guidance of the Holy 
Spirit all throughout my life and ministry here.  I am going back to India for good, not because I don’t like to serve you, rather 
you need to get better pastoral care, and that I will be able to serve better in India. I made this very important decision after 
having spent a few months in prayer and consultation with my Norbertine Community at De Pere and India. Therefore, it is a 
decision from heaven.  
 

Probably, for some of you, my coming here as your pastor was disappointing! Also for some, my leaving this place is        
disappointing! The reality of our life is, that at times, we get what we do not expect or desire. I am grateful to each of you who 
accepted me, loved me, and cared for me as I am, with all my strengths and weaknesses. I have learned so many good 
things for my life from all of you, which will definitely help in my future life and mission as a servant of God. You helped me 
so much to grow in Jesus and towards heaven. I owe to you, dear friends. I am indebted to you, my dear brothers and      
sisters. It was in God’s eternal plan, for me and you, that I should be your associate pastor for ten months and pastor for two 
years. I believe that I have accomplished the mission entrusted to me. Though I will miss you all physically so much, you will 
be dearly remembered in my humble prayers and daily Holy Mass.  
 

You may be wondering what my next assignment is. I believe strongly that I should be spending the rest of my life as a priest 
in serving the poorest children in India. Together with the Norbertine community in India I wish to be fully engaged in bringing 
greater hope to the poorest of the poor children in India in the field of their education. We wish to open a school with     
boarding facilities for the most under privileged and marginalized children. There are thousands of children in our country 
who have no access to good education, who live in darkness. They have no means to have a bright future. These children 
are orphans, single parented, children from troubled family back ground, whose parents do not have proper regular income, 
children whose parents are divorced but have no money for education, children of aids patients and so on…  
 

Humble request to you: It is a mega project of 2 million dollars! Humanly speaking it is impossible, but our God is one who 
makes all things possible for his glory, if we trust in him. God has blessed you immeasurably. My Norbertine community in 
India needs your support for the realization of this project. First of all, pray for us and our mission for the poorest children. 
Secondly, be kind enough to share your gifts towards this project. Those of you who support this project will be remembered 
in the prayers of the children who will be benefitted by this humanitarian project. Those who are willing to support this noble 
cause in some way, please contact me, and I will be glad to share with you more information and the ways and means to be 
partners in this global mission. No pressure at all.  I will be glad to visit you once a year to share with you concretely about 
the growth and development of this project, if this proposal is okay for you.  
 

Who will be next? I know you are eager to know who will succeed me as your new pastor. One of the priest from St. Norbert 
Abbey will be appointed as your new parish priest. It will be announced to you before Easter. May God help you and 
me to see God’s holy will in this pastoral transition and accept it wholeheartedly.  
 

God bless everyone. 

Liturgical Schedule 
 

 Weekend Masses  
 Saturday 4:30 p.m. 
 Sunday 8:15 a.m. and 10:15 a.m.    

   
    
  

 
 
 
 Intercessory Prayer Group:   
 Every Friday:  8:00 a.m.– 9:30 a.m.  
 St. Michael Chapel 

Daily Masses (6:15 a.m. Monday through Friday for Lent)
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday 7:30 a.m. 
Wednesday 8:45 a.m. (School) Mass 
 

Daily Exposition of Eucharist and Adoration of the  
Blessed Sacrament: 
6:45 a.m. - 7:15 a.m. 
Rosary:  7:00 a.m. 
 

Tuesday:  7:25 a.m. St. Michael of the Saints Prayer 
                     for cancer patients 
First Friday:   
8:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. Exposition and Adoration of the  
Blessed Sacrament 

Confessions    
Daily (Mon-Sat.) 8:00 a.m. - 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday 3:30 p.m. - 4:15 p.m.  
Sunday 7:30 a.m. - 8:00 a.m. and 
 9:30 a.m. - 10:00 a.m. 

Know the Scripture...Live the Scripture Bible Class:  Held on the 3rd and 4th Thursday each month from 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 

 



 

OLOL School News  

  Enrollment for the 2019-2020 
school year is now open.  OLOL is 
a faith-filled environment that    
centers on individual learning and 
academic excellence.  OLOL is an 
outstanding school that always 
out performs national averages.   
Please visit our school website for 
instructions on how to enroll. 
     Catholic education is           
affordable for all, so please don’t think you can’t afford it.   
OLOL Parish has two scholarships that all parishioners can 
apply for.  These scholarships can reduce your tuition     
significantly.  Secondly, another tuition support option is the 
Wisconsin Parental Choice Program, an opportunity for  
eligible families to enroll their children at OLOL tuition-free! 
Learn more by contacting Mr. Young in the school office or 
by visiting gracesystem.org. 
     The annual OLOL Culture Fair is Thursday, March 21, 
from 5:45 p.m. to 7:20 p.m.  The Cultural Committee has 
been working hard on making sure it is a special 
event.  Please mark your calendar as this celebrates all of 
our student’s work during the year. 
     The Lenten Dinner and Carnival are right around the  
corner on April 5.  Come for a fabulous dinner and stay for 
the school carnival.   
· People are often unreasonable, irrational, and self -           

centered.  Forgive them anyway. 
· If you are kind, people may accuse you of selfish,     

ulterior motives.  Be kind anyway. 
· If you are successful, you will win some unfaithful 

friends and some genuine enemies.  Succeed anyway. 
·  If you are honest and sincere people may deceive 

you.  Be  honest and sincere anyway. 
· What you spend years creating, others could destroy          

overnight.  Create anyway. 
· If you find serenity and happiness, some may be      

jealous.  Be happy anyway. 
· The good you do today, will often be forgotten.  Do 

good anyway. 
· Give the best you have, and it will never be 

enough.  Give your best anyway. 
· In the final analysis, it is between you and God.  It was 

never between you and them anyway.” 
 -Mother Theresa 
     
The LOURDES Way  — Jeffrey Young, Principal 
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Upcoming Events for Youth Ministry       
Youth Ministry at OLOL for March for all 
Middle & High School Students (even if 
you’re not from our Parish or Catholic!)  
 

· Sunday, March 17:  About 9 a.m. to 
2 p.m.  Help with child care after the 
8:15 a.m. Mass (from about 9 a.m. 
to 10 a.m.) for the children of our 
Young Families group. Stay to help 
with Children of God during the 
10:15 am Mass.  After, stay for pizza and a project! We 
will be tie-dying t-shirts for various youth events. 
Please note: we will dismiss at 2 p.m. This is later than 
usual. 

· Sunday, March 31: Nicolet Terrace 11:00 a.m. to    
1:00 p.m., Dinner and a Talent Show! 

Contact Traci LaCrosse- traci@lourdesdepere.org or      
337-0443 (office) or 680-1590 (cell.)                   

Religious Education: March 20  
Parish Reconciliation Service:  Students & Families attend 

Living Stations of the Cross Practices                           
     ALL middle & high school students are invited to        
participate.  Elementary students are welcome to be part of 
the crowd. They only need to attend practices on March 31, 
April 7, and April 10.  
  

Sunday, March 17:  4 p.m. to 6 p.m. 
Sunday, March 24:  NO PRACTICE 
Sunday, March 31: 4 p.m. to 6 p.m.  
Sunday, April 7:  4 p.m. to 6 p.m.:  Dress rehearsal 
Wednesday, April 10:  Presentation Day!  Students should 
arrive at 4 p.m. Rehearsal from 4 p.m. to 5 p.m.  Pizza from 
5 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. Get dressed from 5:30 p.m. to 6 p.m. In 
the Chapel for prayer and reflection from 6 to 6:15 p.m. 

Scholarship Opportunity for  
St. Norbert College Students 
     Students who are planning to attend St. Norbert College 
in the fall of 2019, including potential freshman and upper 
classmen, are encouraged to apply for the Our Lady of 
Lourdes Endowed Scholarship.  The donors prefer to assist 
students from Our Lady of Lourdes who demonstrate a   
financial need. However, financial need is not a restriction in 
the awards process.  Potential candidates are  
encouraged to submit a financial aid form to St. Norbert for  
consideration. 
     If you have questions or would like to be considered for 
this scholarship, please contact Carol Gibson at the Our 
Lady of Lourdes Parish Office at 336-4033 or  
carolg@lourdesdepere.org by Monday, April 22.  A list of 
students who wish to be considered will then be forwarded 
to St. Norbert.  

It’s the Paper Drive Finale! 
     Sonoco is discontinuing their paper drive fundraisers, so 
the April OLOL drive will be our last. We’ve been blessed 
with your excellent response, and we’re hoping to make this 
last drive the best one yet.  
     Here are the details:  
· Bins will be delivered during the day on Monday, April 1. 
· We’re only allowed two bins at a time.  
· Please remember, only paper and cardboard. If other 

materials are mixed in, we may not be paid for the 
“contaminated” load. 

· Please flatten boxes to maximize the space in each bin. 
Each load is paid by weight, so the more paper we can 
squeeze in, the more money we make. 

· We know it’s inconvenient to take loads back home, but 
please do not leave paper on the ground if the bins are 
full. If paper blows into the neighborhood, school       
families have to clean it up.  

· The full bins will be replaced with empty bins through 
Wednesday, April 3.  After Wednesday, full bins will not 
be replaced. We won’t be paid for partial bins, so we’ll 
make sure everything that goes to Sonoco is full. 

· We’ll be watching bins closely and will make every effort 
to get them switched out as they fill.  

Use Scrip For March Madness Snacks! 
     Don't forget to utilize SCRIP for your dine-in or carry-out 
snacks and earn tuition credit -- it's a SCORE for everyone! 
We carry Pizza Hut, Papa Murphy's, Jimmy John's, Subway 
in inventory; additional options available for order 
at www.ShopWithScrip.com.  Download the ScripWallet 
app and order your SCRIP on the go.  Contact OLOL 
SCRIP at scrip@lourdesdepere.org with any questions. 

 



 

 Eucharistic Minister Lector Usher Mass Server Hospitality 

Saturday 
March 23 
4:30 PM 
 

Jim Begotka 
Greg Bottei 
Amy Brauer 
Mary Cowan 
Sue Ruonavarra 
Mary Summers 
Bob Summers 
4 VOLUNTEERS 

Bob Summers 
Sue Ruonavarra 

Carol Brennan 
Dick Rottier 
Joe Secor 
3 VOLUNTEERS 

Benjamin Basten 
Katherine Basten 
 
Cross Bearer 
Greg Bottei 

Greeters 
Ruonavarra Family 
2 VOLUNTEERS 
 
Coffee/Juice 
Ruonavarra Family 
 
 

Sunday 
March 24 
8:15 AM 
 

Sandy DeWaal 
Jean Gilson 
Sandy Mancl 
Marlene Mapes 
Jeanne VanRite 
Kelly Wendricks 
5 VOLUNTEERS 

Kelly Wendricks 
Marlene Mapes 

Ron Coenen 
Dan VanRite 
4 VOLUNTEERS 

Leah Kocken 
VOLUNTEER 
 
Cross Bearer 
Dan VanRite 

Greeters 
Jean Gilson 
Sharon Witcpalek 
VOLUNTEER 
 
Coffee/Juice 
Jean Gilson 
Sharon Witcpalek 
VOLUNTEER 

Sunday 
March 24 
10:15 AM 
 
 

Shaun Johnson 
Jim Jones 
Mary Jones 
Tammy Kocken 
Ed Oliveira 
Rose Ann Schweitzer 
Kay Van Alstine 
Larry Van Alstine 
David Van Sistine 
2 VOLUNTEERS 

Shaun Johnson 
Pam Schneider 

John Fink 
John Wilmet 
4 VOLUNTEERS 

Malachi Bieker 
Cassidy Green 
 
Cross Bearer 
VOLUNTEER 

Greeters 
Johnson Family 
Pam Schneider 
VOLUNTEER 
 
Coffee/Juice 
Johnson Family 
VOLUNTEER 
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 Liturgical Ministers for March 23/24 

Wedding Banns 
I Daniel Smetek & Amber Ellis 

 Take Stock in Our Youth! 
     Please consider purchasing stock to support the youth 
going on a mission trip to Pine Ridge, South Dakota this 
June. Each share of stock is $25. As a shareholder, you 
will get emails from us explaining what we are doing while 
we are there. You will also be invited to our Stockholder             
Appreciation Pasta Dinner, where the students will share a    
PowerPoint Presentation about our service. 

Food Pantry Collection 
 For the upcoming Lenten season, we will be collecting 
specific items each week for our local food pantry.  So that 
we can all see the “good that we do to give glory to God,” 
please place your donations for those in need in front of the 
altar. Please be sure to keep a path clear for Father Benny 
to access the altar and for the gifts to be brought forward. 
 

March 16/17:  Paper towels and toilet paper 
March 23/24:  Laundry (any size except Mega) and liquid 
dish soap  
March 30/31:  Health and beauty needs (toothpaste,        
deodorant, shampoo, etc.) 
April 6/7:  Boxed meals such as Hamburger /Tuna Helper, 
Mac & Cheese, etc. 
April 10:  Cereals (This will be collected during the school 
Mass) 
 

     If you would rather, monetary donations can be placed in 
an envelope clearly marked “For the Food Pantry” and 
placed into the collection basket or brought to the Parish 
Office.  This money will be used to buy items in 
greatest need for the pantry.  Thank you so much! 
Christian Action Committee 

 

http://www.lourdesschooldepere.org/enroll/  

         Enrollment for the 2019-2020      
    school  year is open! Mark Your Calendar! 

     Our Lady of Lourdes Parish Picnic, Sunday, May 19! 

Meeting Schedule – Week of 3/18 
Tuesday, March 19 – Joint meeting of Pastoral and Finance 
 Councils, 6:30 p.m., Parish Center Conference Room 
Wednesday, March 20 – Picnic Committee, 6:30 p.m., Parish 
 Center Conference Room  

Lenten Fish Dinner - Friday, April 5        
 Please join us at the Lenten Fish Dinner Friday,  
April 5, from 4:30 to 7:30 p.m. in the OLOL school  
cafeteria.  We will be serving baked fish, fried fish and grilled 
cheese dinners.  Sides for the fish dinner include baby red 
potatoes, coleslaw, rye bread and onions.  Sides for the 
grilled cheese dinner include chips and applesauce.  All din-
ners include dessert.  Cost at the door is $10 for a fish din-
ner ($9 senior & pre-sale) and $5 for the grilled cheese din-
ner.   
     Pre-sale tickets are available through the school and  
parish offices.  For questions, please contact  
Michael or Tricia Spencer at 609-2824 or email                   
triciaaspencer@yahoo.com. 



 

 

Readings for March 17 — March 24 
Sunday:   Gn 15:5-12, 17-18/Ps 27:1, 7-8, 8-9, 13-14 
    [1a]/Phil 3:17—4:1 or 3:20—4:1/Lk 9:28b-36 
Monday:   Dn 9:4b-10/Ps 79:8, 9, 11 and 13     
    [cf. 103:10a]/Lk 6:36-38 
Tuesday:   2 Sm 7:4-5a, 12-14a, 16/Ps 89:2-3, 4-5, 27,  
    29 [37]/Rom 4:13, 16-18, 22/Mt 1:16, 18-21,  
    24a or Lk 2:41-51a 
Wednesday:  Jer 18:18-20/Ps 31:5-6, 14, 15-16 [17b]/  
    Mt 20:17-28 
Thursday:  Jer 17:5-10/Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6 [40:5a]/  
    Lk 16:19-31 
Friday:   Gn 37:3-4, 12-13a, 17b-28a/Ps 105:16-17,  
    18-19, 20-21 [5a]/Mt 21:33-43, 45-46 
Saturday:   Mi 7:14-15, 18-20/Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 9-10,   
    11-12 [8a]/Lk 15:1-3, 11-32 
Next Sunday: Ex 3:1-8a, 13-15/Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 6-7, 8,   
    11 [8a]/1 Cor 10:1-6, 10-12/Lk 13:1-9              
LPi Publications 

Your Financial Support  at OLOL 
Weekend of March 9/10 
Parish Support..........$6,227.00 
Offertory Collection...$   615.48 
Total...........................$6,842.48 
 

Parish Support Budget for July 1-March 31..............$777,150 
Parish Support Income through March 10................$660,846 
Amount needed to make budget through March 31..$116,304 6 

Young Families Group & Children of God 
     The March meeting date for the Young Families Group 
will be Sunday, March 17, at 9:30 a.m.  The Children of God   
Program will meet Sunday,  March 17, during 10:15 a.m. 
Mass.    

40 Days For Life 
     Please consider joining members of Our Lady of Lourdes 
family as we stand and peacefully pray for an end to abor-
tion this Wednesday, March 20, between 12 p.m. to 1 p.m. 
in the public right-of-way outside Planned Parenthood at               
2605 S. Oneida St. A sign-up sheet is located on the table 
in the Gathering Space if you would like to participate. If you 
would like more information, please contact                            
Mickey Van de Ven, 351- 4137. 

2019 Bishop’s Appeal Update 
      As of Tuesday, March 12, with the 2019 Bishop’s Appeal 
goal of $110,099, there have been 243 gifts totaling 
$56,779! This is about 52% of our goal.  Thank you so much 
to those who have already contributed! 
       Please consider your gift to the appeal this week.  God 
bless you for your generous support. 

Love Life Collection 
     Love Life is an ecumenical outreach ministry which      
actively promotes respect for life by providing basic infant 
needs to low income families.  This is done in response to 
Jesus’ command, “Love one another, as I love you.” John 
15:12. 
     The Christian Action Committee would like your help in 
filling up the pack-n-plays that will be displayed in the     
Gathering Area during the weeks of March 9-24.  They are in 
need of new or gently-used baby items; diapers (NB-5T), 
Gerber Good Start formula (purple & orange cans), wipes, 
bottles, onesies, sleepers, hooded towels, bath care, toys 
and books.  Please do not wrap.  We also accept donations 
to buy items.  Please drop off donations at the Parish Office 
or put in a marked envelope in the collection basket.   If you 
have any questions, please contact Christina Hendricks at 
309-1038.  Thank you! 

Freedom House Thank You 
     On March 9, Our Lady of Lourdes parishioners prepared 
a meal for those calling Freedom House home.  Thank you 
goes out to the Mary Kay Abts, Greg Bottei, Sharon Collar, 
Carol Gibson, Carol Mueller, Joy Nowak, Diann Tomashek 
and Carol Weiss.  Thanks again for making a homemade 
meal for those who call Freedom House home. 
     Our next meal to be prepared for Freedom House will be 
on April 13 by Mary VanDyck and the Rockland 4H Club.  
Thanks so much in advance for your help with this ministry!  
If you have any questions about this ministry please feel 
free to contact Dawn Crabb at 336-4439 or 
steprus@new.rr.com.  Thank you! 

RCIA 
     This year we have one candidate who will be asking for 
full communion within the Catholic Faith at the Easter Vigil 
this year.  Because we only had one candidate, Robin 
Therese, who coordinates RCIA at St. Francis and St. 
Mary’s, agreed to take our candidate into their program.  
This weekend, Candidates and Catechumens (those to be 
baptized) are going to the Cathedral where they will be    
presented to the Bishop.  I would ask that you not only keep 
all those who will be received into the Catholic faith but   
especially keep our Candidate in prayer.  Our candidate is 
Stephanie Skroch. She comes to us from the Lutheran    
tradition.  Stephanie and her husband Jon were married at 
Nativity parish in Ashwaubenon back in 2009.  They have 
two children Lauren and Ethan.  Again, please keep   
Stephanie and her family in your prayers for she moves 
closer to full communion in the Catholic Faith and receives 
the Sacraments at the Easter Vigil.            
Deacon Mike 

Reverencing the Tabernacle 
     With having the Tabernacle in the main body of the 
church for the past year, we all need to be reminded of 
when and how to reverence the Blessed Sacrament within 
the Tabernacle.  Upon entering the church sanctuary, either 
at the Baptismal Font or as we enter into the pew, we 
should face the tabernacle and either genuflect (going down 
on one knee) or bow.  We also need to bow or genuflect 
anytime we pass in front of the Tabernacle.  For example, a 
lector who might sit on the North side of the church would 
need to pass in front of the Tabernacle, when they get in 
front the front they should turn towards the tabernacle and 
bow. 

World’s Poor Collection 
 On the fourth Sunday of Lent, March 30-31, we will 
sponsor a special collection for the World’s Poor.  The   
collection combines an appeal for four Catholic agencies 
who serve the poor and those living on the edge of society 
all over the world.  This collection includes Catholic Relief 
Services, the Catholic Campaign for Human Development, 
Peter’s Pence, and the Pastoral Solidarity for the Church in 
Africa.  In this collection, you have a choice to contribute to 
any one or all four funds, by designating an amount for 
each.  Thank you! 

De Pere Christian Outreach Food Pantry 
     Easter will be here soon!  We are in need of about 100 
hams to give to our Pantry families. They can be various 
sizes; boneless or bone-in.  If you are able to help, please 
drop the hams off at the Pantry, Monday-Friday between  
10 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. as soon as possible so we can      
distribute them before Easter.  We are located at           
1827 Chicago St. next to St. Anne's church. Thank you! 


